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Activity Overview 

 

Date Group Activity Time 

13 until 24-01 3 - 8 Cito weeks  

17-01  Newsletter 7  

22-01  Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 - IB 

building 

22-01  Start National 

Reading Days 

 

24-01 A - D Performance Peet 

Vermeulen for the 

Reading Days 

 

27 and 28-01 8 Groep 8 VO contact 

evening 

 

29-01  Study day, students 

free 

School closed, 

Daycare also closed 

31-01  Day of the director  

04-02 8 Advancement test  

07-02  Newsletter 8  

12-02 A - D School play  

13-02 3 - 8 First report card   

17 until 20-02 A - 7 Parent teacher 

meetings 

 

21-02 A - 8 Half day, all children 

free at 12.00 

12.00 School closed. 

Daycare open 
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24 until 28-02 A - 8 Spring break School closed, 

Daycare open 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Students   

 

Name Group 

Ermiya gr. A 

Elise gr. A 

Esra gr. A 

Elijah gr. A 

Nevin gr. B 

Denny gr. B 

Daisy gr. B 

 

 

 

Family announcements 

Hooray! Teacher Hayley has given birth to baby son Odin. All is 

well with teacher Hayley and Odin. Congratulations! 

 

 

​ Have you found us on Instagram 

      (ikc.de.eglantier.delft)? 

​ Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De  

      Eglantier Voorhof)? 

 

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

Notifications 

 

Daycare 

 

Important dates in the upcoming period 

On Wednesday 29 January, there will be an IKC study 

day. Education and daycare will have a joint study day on 

that day. This means that both school and daycare will 

be closed. 

Half day: Friday 21 February 

On Friday 21 February, there will be a margin afternoon. The children are free 

at 12 noon on that day. Daycare will be open, but we ask you to request childcare 

from us in good time if necessary. We also ask you to cancel your child in time if 

he or she does not come. This helps us to properly arrange staffing for the day. 

Following this, spring break starts on Monday 24 February. School will start 

again on Monday 3 March. 

 

 

Spring break BSO: Cultural festivities! 

Our BSO staff are busy preparing for spring break. 

The theme this time is ‘Cultural festivities’. A week 

full of festive activities, fun and good food. The 

exact content will remain a secret for a while, but 

you will receive the full programme on Friday 24 

January. 

Would you like to take advantage of holiday care? 

Then sign your child up quickly via the parent app. 

We are looking forward to a festive and fun week! 

 

 

 

Improvement meter: your opinion counts! 

Your opinion helps us to keep improving the quality of 

our care. At various times in the year, we send the 

improvement meter via e-mail. Do you receive it? If so, 

please take a few minutes to fill it in. 

We ask questions on topics such as communication, 

supervision, activities and the atmosphere at daycare. 

Your feedback helps us to further improve our 

services. 

 

 

 

Request for extra clothes 

At out-of-school care 4 to 7 years, we are looking for some 

spare clothes. If you have clothes left over at home or 

 



clothes that no longer fit your child, you will make us very happy. You can hand it 

in at BSO Weidehommels. 

 

 

Start of our new IKC employee 

On Monday 3 February, Hajer will start as our new IKC 

employee. She will be active within toddler care, after-school 

care and education. This means that the children will encounter 

Hajer at different times of the day. 

We are delighted with her arrival and look forward to a 

pleasant cooperation. As soon as Hajer has started, she will 

introduce herself to you via the parent app. 

Welcome to our team, Hajer! 

 

 

 

Education 

 

 

For the agenda 

Wednesday 29 January is an IKC study day. Education and 

daycare will have a joint study day then. This means that 

school and daycare will be closed. 

 

Friday 21 February is a half day. The children are free at 

noon. Childcare will be open. If you do not come to pick up 

your child yourself, please inform the day care centre, 

babysitter, etc. that your child needs to be picked up at noon. 

Following this, spring break starts on Monday 24 February. School will resume on 

Monday 3 March. 

 

 

Play afternoon/evening kindergarten groups 

On Wednesday 12 February, the kindergarten groups 

will perform their annual play. 

This play is based on the theme we are working on. 

This year's theme is ‘Dinosaurs’. 

In class we will be working on dinosaurs, reading the 

story aloud, dividing the roles, crafting the set and 

practising for our performance. We will also practice a 

few times on the real stage in 

our IB building. In a while you will receive more 

information about the times the four groups will perform, 

what role your child will have and what clothes your child 

should wear. We will send this via Social Schools. Please 

put the date in your diary in advance. Please note that the 

times differ from school hours. As there are four groups 

on a day, the times will vary from sometime late afternoon 

and early evening. 

 



Introduction 

Teacher Michaela is currently on maternity leave. Fortunately, we have found a 

fine colleague who will take over the PE lessons. Below he introduces himself to 

you. 

 

Dear parents, 

I would like to introduce myself to you! My name is Kevin 

Alsemgeest and from now on I will be teaching your 

children on Mondays and Tuesdays. 

Sport and exercise play a big role in my life. I am a 

former professional freerunner and was able to achieve 

a wonderful 3rd place at the World Cup in Japan in 2019. 

Besides my sports career, I worked as a top sports 

coach at JUMP Freerun, where I guided young talents to 

push their limits and discover their potential. After 

graduating from HALO, I worked at ROC Mondriaan as a 

teacher of Sport and Exercise and as a Club Kader 

Coach at Rotterdam Sportsupport, where I supported 

sports clubs in creating a safe and enjoyable sports 

climate. 

Currently, I am actively working on my own company 

Urban Basic, an organisation focused on building vital and 

connected communities through Urban Sport. We believe 

in the power of movement to make people stronger 

physically, mentally and socially by training authentic role 

models. 

In my spare time, I enjoy my family. Together with my 

girlfriend and our four-month-old daughter, we try to 

make every moment into something special. 

I am really looking forward to working with your children, 

inspiring them and watching them grow, not only in sports, 

but also as individuals. If you have any questions, feel 

free to speak to me! You can reach me at 

kevin@urbanbasic.nl or at 0618703065. 

With sporting regards, 

Kevin Alsemgeest 

 

 

 

Introducing: the Parent Council! 

The Parent Council is an enthusiastic group of parents committed to making our 

school a great place for all students and parents. Each member of the Parent 

Council has his or her own talents and ideas. In upcoming newsletters, we would 

like to introduce our members to you! This time part 2 in ‘Introduction’. 

 

Name: Patricia Bergenhenegouwen 

Age of my children and which group(s) they are in: 

Six children, 2 of whom are currently at De Eglantier. Kaitlyn is in group 7 and 

Avery is in group 5. 

Why I am a member of the Parent Council: 

 



‘I enjoy helping with the children's developments, thinking along to make the 

activities even more fun.’ 

Favourite activity school : 

School photographer : Seeing the children grow every year and being 

photographed at their best. 

Group 8 : Every year group 8 gets a thank you gift before they leave our school, 

always nice to think along what we can gift them as a memento of the fun time 

at our school and bring it out. 

Ice creams : every year an ice cream van comes to make the children happy again 

for their hard work at the end of the school year, an extra merit for the 

children 

Something fun/personal about myself: 

I work as a catering assistant in secondary schools. 

I also enjoy taking photos, think portrait photos and sports photos. 

I enjoy doing crafts and playing games with the children. 

 

Name: Annemieke Poot 

Two children, Stef group 5/6 and Kiki group 3/4 

Why I am a member of the Parent Council: I enjoy thinking about activities done 

at and from school. 

Favourite activity at school: This year, I helped with ‘the school photographer’ 

for the first time. I really enjoyed doing this. This way I get to know many 

children, including those from my own children's classes. 

Something nice/personal about myself: ‘I work at the ROC Mondriaan, as an 

internship supervisor. In my spare time, I like to go out with friends but also 

with my family. From museum to a walk in the woods or a fun outdoor 

playground.’ 

 

 

 

Photos of activities 

As you know, photos are taken of the various 

activities that take place here at school. Think, 

for example, of the theatre evenings, the group 

8 musical, the sports day, Saint Nicholas party 

and the Christmas musical. You can view the 

photos via a link provided in Social Schools. As 

space in the cloud is not unlimited, at some point 

the oldest photos are deleted. If you want to 

keep the photos, you can download the ones you 

want. This ensures that you can continue to view the photos in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Message from DOK 

Winter time! Reading time! 

Also for group 7 and 8. 

Is it dark and cold outside? Then reading aloud is extra cosy! Wintery stories or 

something sunny? DOK has it all. But reading to children from group 7 

and 8? Surely they don't have to, they can already read by themselves? There 

are a lot of reasons to keep doing it. 

Why keep reading aloud? 

You are doing something together with your child; 

always fun! 

You can read more difficult books than your child can 

read themselves; good for their 

vocabulary. 

You can talk about it together; helps with better 

understanding of stories and reading comprehension. 

What to read aloud? 

DOK often gets questions about what to read to 

older children. Some tips: 

Let your child choose for themselves 

Ask what books your child likes and find something in 

that genre. 

Ask a DOK staff member for help 

Drop by DOK and pick a book together. 

 

 

 

 

Neighbourhood Families 

Under the motto ‘Parenting is something we do 

together’, Buurtgezinnen pairs families who 

could use support with a stable family in the 

neighbourhood. This way, children get some 

extra love and attention and parents are 

relieved. Would you like to know more about 

this? You can find out more via the link below: 

 

https://www.buurtgezinnen.nl/ 

 

 

 

Happietaria Delft opens its doors in Foundation Stunt 

on 5 March! 

We are Happietaria Delft. A pop-up restaurant where all 

proceeds go to a good cause: Tearfund. Our restaurant 

runs entirely on volunteers, allowing us to raise as much 

money as possible for charity. You can join us and order a 

delicious three-course dinner for a reasonable price. You 

can make reservations in advance on our website. We will 

be open every Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday 
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in March at the Stunt Foundation building at 307 Vulcanusweg. Hope to see you 

at the restaurant!  

 

Visit our website to make reservations: www.happietaria.nl/delft  

 

Follow us on instagram, linkedin or facebook: @happietariadelft 

Any questions? Email us at: voorzitter.delft@happietaria.nl 

 

 

 

 

Piano lessons 

Are you interested in your child's musical 

development? 

This year, music teacher Ms Olga Dianova has 

some free spots for piano/music lessons for your 

child.  

She has years of experience teaching children 

and also adults. 

Are you interested? Then it is possible that your 

child can have a piano/music lesson after school 

from the age of 5. These lessons last 30 or 45 

minutes, depending on the child's development, 

and are given in the piano teacher's studio. The 

studio can be found at Spechtstraat no 15.  

 

During these lessons, attention is paid to: 

 

* hearing and voice development 

* singing at the right pitch, not speaking the song 

* rhythmic development 

* learning notes in a playful manner 

  

 The substantive goal the teacher wants to achieve is to teach children to play 

the piano. 

 

The cost of the music/piano lessons is:  

€17 for the 30-minute lesson, €22 for the 45-minute lesson. 

You can contact via email: olgavangennip@gmail.com, call or Whatsap to: 06 55 

34 69 59.  
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National Reading Days at DOK 

Discover how much fun reading aloud is! During the National Reading Days from 

22 January to 1 February, there is lots to do at DOK. Especially for children 

aged 0 to 6 and (grand)parents or caregivers.  

Reading aloud is for everyone. At DOK there is reading in other languages, but 

there are also special moments for hearing-impaired and visually-impaired 

children. 

Free activities! 

There are plenty of free activities 

during the days. Both outside and during 

school hours.  

Come, for example, to the funny 

performance ´Beware of the bum´ or 

join the story ´The knight without a 

bottom´. Take a look at the inspiration 

page full of fun activities and reading 

tips via dok.info/nationalevoorleesdagen. 

Or directly check the DOK agenda with 

all activities surrounding National Read 

Aloud Days at DOK. 

Why this focus on reading aloud? 

Children enjoy reading aloud, but they 

also learn many new words, listen longer 

and understand texts and stories 

better. 

Want to know more?  

Want to know more about DOK? For 

example, how to join the library? Then 

check out dok.info. See you at DOK 

during the National Reading Days! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


